
PARISH REVIEW WORKING PARTY 
 

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 3 AUGUST 2010 
 

 
Present:  Councillors G Clements; P Connolly; F Gleaves; R Heathcote; P 
Tyson; N Williams.  
 
 
Officers:   T Capper, Democratic Services Manager; S Shaw, Senior Elections 
Officer. 

 
Appointment of Chair 
 
It was moved by Councillor P Tyson, duly seconded and 
 
RESOLVED – that Councillor P Connolly be appointed Chairman of the Panel 
for the current year. 
 
Councillor Connolly took the Chair 
 
Minutes 
 
The minutes of the meeting held on the 18 March 2010 were signed by the 
Chairman as a correct record. 
 
Irton with Santon Parish 
 
Members considered the position on parishing arrangements in Irton with 
Santon parish, where there had been no parish councillors or parish clerk in 
office for some years. Members considered options for taking the matter 
forward in terms of establishing the views of local residents on future 
arrangements.   
 
RESOLVED – that attempts be made to contact the former Chairman of the 
Parish Council in order to take the matter forward.  
 
Community Governance Review – Drigg and Carleton and Irton with 
Santon 
 
The Working Party considered draft Terms of Reference for a Community 
Governance Review of the boundary between Drigg and Carlton and Irton 
with Santon. 
 
RESOLVED – that the Terms of Reference be agreed and the consultation 
commenced.  
 
 
 



Community Governance Review – Egremont, Beckermet, Haile, Lowside 
Quarter, Ponsonby 
 
Members considered the objections and representations received during the 
second round of consultation on the Community Governance Review of 
Beckermet and surrounding areas. It was noted that there had been a 
suggestion from Haile and Wilton Parish Council for a change in proposed 
boundaries, which, if accepted would require a further round of consultations 
with the other parishes involved. 
 
Members noted that the matter raised by Haile and Wilton could be discussed 
as a separate issue once the Beckermet Order has come into force. 
 
RESOLVED – that (a) the position be noted and no further changes made as 
a result of the matters raised by Haile and Wilton; and 
 
(b) a further report be made to the Working Party with the draft re-organisation 
order before being submitted to Council for confirmation. 
 
Community Governance Review – St Bees 
 
The Working Party considered draft Terms of Reference for a Community 
Governance Review of the number of members on St Bees Parish Council  
 
RESOLVED – that the Terms of Reference be agreed and the consultation 
commenced.  
 
 
The meeting closed at 10.30 am 

Chairman 
 
 
 


